From the principal on 6/16/15

Dear Students and Families:

As conversations continue to circulate about the Greeley Theatre Program, we understand that many of Mr.
Schraufnagel's students are feeling a range of emotions. We want you to know that our counseling staff is
aware of your concerns and is prepared to meet with students and parents to help support them. We also
understand that many students have concerns about how their final grades are to be calculated in

your theater classes, and some of you are having difficulty preparing for exams in other classes.

This letter will explain the academic adjustments we are making to support all students currently enrolied in Mr.
Schraufnagel's classes.

All of Mr. Schraufnagel’s class finals have been canceled. Students’ final grades in these classes will be
calculated by averaging the existing quarter grades in Infinite Campus.

For all other final exams scheduled (for students currently enrolled in classes taught by Mr. Schraufnagel):

o Students have the option to be exempt from finals, including exams taken this past Monday and Tuesday.

o If you wish to be exempt from an exam you have already taken on Monday and/or Tuesday, you will need to
see your counselor by no later than Friday, 6/19 to let him or her know your decision to be exempt. Note: if
you have taken the US History or Living Environment Regents exam and wish to be exempt, we can only
prevent it from counting toward your course grade. The Regents score must be reported to New York State
and recorded on your transcript.

o For all exams yet to be taken, including Regents exams, if you wish to be exempt, please do not report to the
exam. Our attendance office will call home about your absence and your parent will report your wish to be
exempt. Note: for all remaining exams, if you take the exam, the grade will be recorded and factored
into your final average.

Students who decide not to take any upcoming Regents exam(s) he or she must notify his or her counselor in
order to determine whether or not the exam will need to be taken at a later date.

Finally, we want you to know that Mr. Schraufnagel continues to be on administrative leave and it will not be
possible for you to contact him for the remainder of the year, since he will not be on campus.
If you should have any questions about this plan, please contact your counsglor.
Sincerely,
Robert Rhodes
Principal
| Horace Greeley High School




